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  Minutes (will be approved Nov. 12)
1st Cabinet Meeting 27-B1
Sunday, August 20, 2006

Ripon, WI

Call to Order: 1.  Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by DG Ken Wallander.

Pledge: 2.  Pledge of Allegiance was led by IPDG Gary Colton.

Prayer & Song: 3.  Prayer and song were led by Chaplain/Song Leader “Pat”Knier.

Introductions: 4.  Introduction of Cabinet Members and guests, Special guests were ID
Wayne Heiman and wife, Cheryl.  Roll Call was taken with 43 members
present.

Opening Remarks: 5.  District Governor Ken Wallander and Char enjoyed the Lions
International Convention in Boston.  International President Jimmy Ross has
goals set to try to invigorate growth within existing clubs and new clubs.  IP
Ross has a special emphasis on Youth, as they are our next leaders in
Lionism.

 Approval of Agenda 6.  DG Ken Wallander added several changes to the agenda.

Installation: 7.  ID Wayne Heiman installed the Cabinet Members for the 2006-07 year.
IPDG Gary Colton was presented with a plaque from the Wisconsin Lions

for                                      his services as District Governor in 2005-06.

Tail Twister: 8.  Lion Irv Korth reminded members of the “3 minute” rule and no talking
when another Lion has the floor.

Cabinet Minutes: 9.  Motion by PDG Ken Rhode, second by PDG Robert Showers to accept
the minutes of the April 2, 2006 Cabinet Meeting.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: 10.  Past CST Lion Gary Silah reported that the treasurer’s books are in the
process of being audited.  Motion by PDG Vic Voigt, second by PDG Orv
Kittel to accept the report and preocess of audit as given.  Motion carried.

Communications: 11.  A letter of gratitude was received from the Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin
for the $80 contribution from the District Convention tail twister money .

New Business: 12A.  Motion by PDG Steve Pautz, second by Lion Gary Silah to acept the
2006-07 budget as proposed.  Motion carried.

12B.  District Convention meals and registration information is being worked
as reported by IPDG Gary Colton.  Convention registration will be published

2 In the September newsletter.  Friday evening will be an open buffet for all 



Lions and Guests.  Motion by PDG Tom King, second by Lion Tim Martin
                                      to have IPDG Gary Colton select a convention committee to take care of the
                                   details.  Motion carried.    PDG Steve Pautz recommended that convention 
                                  plans and registration should be submitted to members much earlier than

September to increase attendance and interest.   PDG Tom Clausen also
recommended that the Long Range Planning Advisory Committee check into
Policy changes for the convention.  Motion by Lion Ralph Schneider, second
by PDG Tom King that IPDG Gary Colton select a Convention Committee
to plan and coordinate conventions on a continuing committee.  Motion
carried.    (PDG Steve Pautz is the Cabinet District Convention Coordinator)

Committee Reports:
Constitution/By-Laws:13a.  PDG Clayton Sengbush will work on the changes needed due
to the Family Dues Amendment–this will be a District Cabinet vote only.  PDG Tom
Clausen will be publishing the District Policy Handbook on the District Website.

VDG/MERLO: 13b. VDG Vernon Pautz refreshed our memory as to what a
membership application form looked like.  Also to remind us to use
them.  Any questions call PDG Vern–“Join in the fun of being a
Lion!”

Extension: PDG Orv Kittel reported that he is working on establishing 2 clubs.

Retention/Orientation PDG Del Peterson reported that only 55% of the surveys were
returned. Only 15 of the clubs reported having an Orientation Chairperson.  Nine clubs
intend to start having one.  Proper orientation leads to better retention!

Leadership Dev, Chr. And LCIF :  IPDG Gary Colton reminded Zone Chairmen that he
wants to be invited to all the Zones for a meeting.
IPDG Gary reported that he sent application letters to clubs to submit candidates for Melvin
Jones Fellows to be awarded at the District Convention.

Affiliate President: 13c.  Lioness Tracy Arellano reported that a main goal will be to pack
Grooming Bags at the District Convention.  These will be sent with Missions to Mexico.
Other projects are still being planned.

USA/Canada Forum: 13d PDG Robert Showers has applications for interested members
for the Forum in Colombus Ohio in September.  Members are encouraged to participate in
this informative and enjoyable event.  PDG Dean Haas reported the Appleton Clubs have
room for 2 in their caravan.

WLF: 13e.  PDG Tom Clausen reported on the successful 50th Anniversary celebration-   
           reports of the weekend can be found online.   Sports Raffle tickets deadline is drawing      
            near–so sell those tickets!  Extra monies are needed because of increasing operating costs

and a decline of income from the Lions Clubs.
3 Lion Dave Wood congratulated PDG Tom Clausen on being elected Secretary of the        
    Foundation.  Lion Dave Wood, as chairman of property committee, thanked the Lions for



the passing of Resolution #9.  Groundbreaking for the Health Facility will take place as soon
as about $600,000 is raised.  A letter of request for funds is being sent to all Lions Clubs.
Fall Work Day at the camps is October 28, 2006.

Children’s Vision Screening: 13f.  PDG Paul Tadych frustratingly reported that he has not
            been receiving information needed.  He will forward any information when he receives it.

QUEST: 13g.  Lion Shirley Peterson reported that a workshop is tentatively being scheduled
for late October.  More money (about $3,000) is needed to operate this workshop.  A Lions
Quest program will be presented art the Mid-Winter Conference to be held at Lions Camp–
January 27, 2007.  Let’s get each club to put Quest in their annual budget!

Youth Exchange: 13h.  Lion Sandy King informed us there were 70 Exchange “students”
from 39 countries that participated in the week long camp at Dundee. We need more Host
Families in the District.  Thinking about having an exchangee–check for information,
pictures and biographies on-line 

Peace Poster: 13i.  Lion Terri Harmsen expects to see lots of posters for competition at the
District Convention!  Remember to READ the RULES and each group that enters needs a
kit.  The theme is “Celebrate Peace.”

Diabetes/Sight: 13j.  Lion Al Sabel reported that there is a little over $7,000 to use to      
            educate and inform people about diabetes and its complications.  Fell free to contact Lion

Al at 920.922.6711 if you need a program or information.

Hearing/Speech/Eyeglasses: 13k.  IPDG Gary Colton presented Lion Howard Sippel with
an International Presidents Certificate of Appreciation for all the dedicated work Lion 
Howard does.  Lion Howard reports that confusion still reigns as to how and whom are going
to disperse funds and aids–but for now the District is operating as usual.  Lion Howard is
handling the applications.  This year we have had 38 requests for hearing aids.  13 have
received one so far and 5 more are approved and being processed.

Special Olympics : 13l.  PDG Orv Kittel informed us that the Special Olympics at 
Oshkosh will be held Saturday, April 7, 2007.  Mark your calenders and plan to volunteer!

Lions Eye Bank of WI: 13m. PDG Tom King reported as a newly elected board member
of the Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin, saying that things are running smoothly.  Eyes still
need to be transported by volunteers.  PDG Orv Doede reported that 17 trips were made to
the Eye Bank this month.  Lion Orv will be looking for some local transporters in different
areas.

Mission to Mexico: 13n.  PDG Robert Showers informed us that the first Mission will be
4 starting on October 3, 2006 and two more scheduled–one in January 2007 and the other

in February, 2007.  There is room for volunteers!



Leader Dog: 13o.  PDG Vic Voigt reported that 13 Leader Dogs were placed in Wisconsin
this past year.  27-B1 did not have 100% club participation–so Zone Chairmen–a challenge
to accomplish that goal this year!  Collection in the District was $19,533–that does not cover
the cost of training 13 Leader Dogs!!

District Raffle: 13p.  Tickets and money have started coming in for the District Raffle.
PDG Vic would prefer clubs to send in tickets and money before the Convention to avoid
confusion and panic!  

Bucket Raffle: 13q.  This raffle is extra money for District Projects–please get your clubs
to do some serious prize donations!  Try to bring the prizes on Friday of the convention.

Services for Children: 13r.  Lion Betty Clausen said that there is a need for a variety of
services –Please check with your schools and churches to see where Lions can be of 
assistance.

District Bowling: 13s.  A State Bowling meeting was held in Marshfield and was attended
by Lion William Hilbert.  He also reported that there were 210 teams entered in the State
Bowling Tournament hosted by the Sheboygan Lions.  Lion Hilbert expressed some
concerns
about the Lions Bowling Policies that need updating and changes.  PDG Tom King moved
we table this to later on the agenda.

ITT : 13t.  PDG Tom Clausen thinks that the MM reporting is improving as to the number
of secretary’s using the internet.  The District website is  updated daily.  The District Policy
manual will be entered, along with Cabinet meeting minutes.

Public Relations: 13u.  Lion Cora Lawson again reminded us that 27-B1 is featured in the
October State magazine–Deadline for articles submitted is September 1, 2006 .  They can
be sent to Lion Cora or to the Editor.  Think ahead for May and Wisconsin Lions Week!

Advisory/Long-Range Planning: 13v.  A monumental task of job descriptions for all the
Cabinet positions is being compiled as PDG Herb Schneider reported.  Also policy
recommendations regarding VDG and Conventions are in the stages of revision.

Pin Chairman: 13w.  Lion Harvey Hansen inquired as to what policy is there for the extra
or excess inventory of pins. (Seems to be a problem to send them to Mexico.)  The District
has been keeping pins for 5 years.  Motion by PDG Tom Clausen, second by Howard Sippel
to sell all past District Convention pins for $5 each.  Motion failed.  Motion by Lion William
Hilbert, second by Lion Betty Clausen to sell any old pin for $2 each.  Motion carried.
Lion Harvey Hansen will create a policy for the Cabinet to consider.

Historian: 13x.  PDG Orv Doede requests a table at the District Convention and also
5 relayed the fact that the Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin will need a table.

14.  Zone Chairman Reports:



A.  Region 1 Zone 1: Lion Jim Klundt reported that summer activities went well and he will
plan a Zone Meeting shortly.

B.  Region 1 Zone 2: Lion Dave Holschbach reported his first Zone Meeting will be held
Wednesday, September 20, 2006 at Seven Lakes Golf Course.

C.  Region 1 Zone 3: Lion Jerry Post will have his first Zone Meeting on September 18,
2006.  ZC Jerry is also doing a zone newsletter.

D.  Region 2 Zone 1: no report

E.  Region 1 Zone 2: Lion August Grahl has all 3 dates set for his Zone Meetings with the
first one on September 9, 2006.

F.  Region 2 Zone 3: Lion Richard Schaefer has his first Zone meeting planned.

G.  Region 3 Zone 1: Lion Jim Christman is planning his first zone meeting and his goal is
to make Zone Meetings fun again!

H.  Region 3 Zone 1: Lion Gary Silah scheduled the Zone Meeting for September 18, 2006
and will have Lion Dave Wood be the guest speaker.  Lion Gary sadly reported the closing
of the Fond du Lac Noon Lions Club–but will enjoy having Lion Orv Doede’s expertise!

  I.   Region 4 Zone 1: Lion Stanley Harmsen reported that activities are moving along.

J.  Region 4 Zone 2: Lion Marvin Henke, duly elected to help “Bud”Nitzke, has planned the
the Zone Meeting for September 28, 2006.

K.  Region 5 Zone 1: Lion Tim Martin reported that the Lions had a great 4th of July event.

L.  Region 5 Zone 2: No report

15: Other Business:
A.  Motion by Lion Irv Korth, second by Lion Shirley Peterson to include WDF (Wisconsin
Deaf/Blind Families) as one of our District sponsored projects.  Motion carried.
( You will be able to hear them share their experiences at the District Convention)

B.  Motion by PDG Tom King, second by PDG Ken Rhode to approve the necessary
Bowling Policy   changes as submitted by Lion William Hilbert.  Motion carried.

C.  PDG Tom King is the Sight First rep for the District and presented each of the Zone
Chairman with a educational packet for them to read, study, and share with the clubs.

6 D.  September 16, 2006–a Walk for a Cure for Diabetes.  Contact Lion William Hilbert.

E.  PDG Herb Schneider reported that there is a training program for the Wisconsin Lions
Pride Campaign–more people from the District should be trained and involved.



F.  PDG Tom Clausen reminded members that VDG and WLF Director nomination papers
are needed 3 days before the end of October.  Election is coming up at the District
Convention!

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  Fines were duly levied.  Lion Irv collected $53.55.

Respectfully submitted,

Lion Renee Seiler, CST

                               























 Business Meeting Minutes 
District 27-B1  Convention 

Saturday, November 11, 2006 
 
Call to Order:    1.  Meeting was called to order at 8:17 a.m. by District Governor Kenneth Wallander . 
 
Pledge:  2.  Pledge of Allegiance was led by IPDG Gary Colton. 
 
Song & Prayer 3.  Lion Pat Knier gave a veteran invocation and all sang “God Bless America” 
 
Welcome: 4.  Alderperson Dolly Stokes welcomed the visiting Lions and presented DG Ken with  
                                   The Key to the city of Manitowoc. 
 
Lioness Afilliate 5.  Lioness Affiliate President  Tracy Arellano greeted the  Lions Convention Members   
                                   and  hoped everyone would enjoy the convention. 
 
Introduction 6.  International Director Wayne Heiman introduced  International Director  Robert        
                                   Moore from Stockholm, New Jersey.  ID Robert Moore gave a few words of  
                                  inspiration—he will be the keynote speaker at the noon luncheon. 
 
State Report: 7.  Council Chair Dick Hauser reported on the state office and its’ functions.  A secretary  
                                   is present in the office at Stevens Point.  There will be 10 issues of the State Lions 
                                   Magazine.  Members were reminded to send in publicity.  Be sure to send publicity to 
        your local media too.  Membership is going along ok—50% of the Districts have a  
        plus in numbers of members.   
 
Lions Eye Bank: 8.  Cedric Veum and David Butters gave a short presentation.   Jerry Rabbach also  
       reported that there will be a record number of  cornea transplants this year.  There are 
        38 Lions clubs that are transporters for the Eye Bank. 
 
Campaign 9.  PDG Mark Hintzman and Nate Miles gave information about Campaign Sight First II. 
Sight First II:      Funds are needed for our sight projects.  They suggested that clubs sponsor one fund  
       raising project and donate the proceeds to Campaign Sight First II.  Clubs can  
       designate a Melvin Jones for the Campaign Sight First II. 
 
Mission to 10.  PDG Bob Showers reported that there are several missions planned.  One was in  
Mexico:         October, 2006.  Items are still being collected.  Future dates for missions will be 
         published in the DG’s newsletter. 
 
Peace Poster: 11.  Lion Sandy King reported that there are 7 entries for the Peace Poster contest. 
          These will be voted on during  the election. 
 
District Pin: 12.  Lion Harvey Hansen stated that there are 2 pin designs to be voted on. 
 
Nominations: 13.  Lion Ralph Schneider preceded over the nominations. 
   For District Governor:  PDG Steve Pautz nominated VDG Vern Pautz. 
   Second by:  Lion Dave Holschbach 
   Motion made and second to close nominations. Motion carried 
   Acceptance by VDG Vern Pautz 
 
   For VDG—no application submitted. 
 
   For WLF Director:  PDG Herb Schneider nominated PDG Steve Pautz 
   Second by PDG Victor Voigt. 
   Motion made and seconded to close nominations.  Motion carried. 



   Acceptance by PDG Steve Pautz 
 
   District Bowling Tournament:  Lion August Grahl nominated the Cascade Lions 
   Host the tournament in 2007-08 at Cascade. 
   Second by Lion Mert Jent. 
    
   Lion Vic Voigt, PDG Nominated Collins for the 2007-08 Tournament. 
   Lion Vic also second the nomination. 
   Motion made and second that nominations for the 2007-08 District Bowling 
   Tournament be closed.  Motion carried.   
   Nominations Closed.  
 
MERLO 14.  PDG Mark Hintzman and PDG Wally Natynski explained how the MERLO  
Workshop:                team is to recruit Zone Chairpersons as future leaders and VDG’s and District 
                                   Governor’s.  There are Leadership classes offered by International on location  
         and on the web.  International offers a lot of information  online. 
 
Lions Pride  15.  Presentation  by PDG D. Carl  explained the purpose and reasoning for the  
Campaign:       Lions PRIDE Campaign.    Lion Geri Schlender is Campaign  Coordinator. 
 
WLF:  16.  WLF President Eric Ender  reported on the activities of the Foundation. 
          Lion Eric presented Lion Dave Wood with a plaque of appreciation for 
          his years of service as  a WLF Director.  Lions Club donations are down 
          and expenses of operating the camp are up—so please keep donating to the 
          Foundation.   Sales of Sports Raffle tickets were down—only $84,621 was 
          collected.  Deer Hide collection goal is for $50,000 this year to help with 
          covering the expenses.  Next summer the Open House will be September 17, 
           2007.   
 
MERLO: 17.  Reports by: 
   Membership Chairman—John E. Schwab Sr. 
   Retention &Orientation Chairman—Terry Peters 
   Extension Chairman—Ken Hamilton 
 
Lunch:   18.  District 27-B1 Lions, Lioness and Leos—about 287—joined together for 
         Lunch.  Prayer was given by Lion Pat Knier.  The head table was introduced 
             along with other guests.  Keynote Speaker was ID Robert Moore.  ID Moore 
         emphasized that the community is the world when we are Lions.  He also 
         congratulated the Lions on their wonderful Lions Camp.  WLF President presented 
         IPDG Gary Colton with a Birch-Sturm continuing Fellowship.  District Melvin Jones 
         Fellows were awarded to Lions Sanford Wolfmeyer of Mishicot Lions and    (Blan) 
          of Menasha Lions Club.  IPDG Gary Colton also presented the 100% Preseident,                         
          Secretary and Treasurer’s Awards.  The Parade of Checks followed immediately. 
 
Afternoon 19.  Seminars offered in the afternoon were: 
Seminars:          Mayor of Sheboygan Falls—Randy Meyer—Blind Businessman 
   Wisconsin Deaf/Blind Families—Beverly Eberle 
   Leader Dog—Leonard Quinn and Mickey 
 
Necrology: 20.  Necrology Service was held in memory of those Lions and Lioness who departed  
         from us this past year. 
 
Voting:  21,  Voting started 15 minutes after the Necrology Service and continued for 30 minutes. 
         There were 144 delegates  certified. 
 
Banquet: 22.  Emcee for the Banquet was PDG Steve Pautz..  Song and Prayer was led by Lion Pat  



       Knier.  The Flag Ceremony was led by CCDick Hauser and the Leo Club  of  
       Sherwood carried the flags.  Keynote speaker was Andrea Yenter, Camp Operations 
       Manager.   Remarks were made by ID Robert Moore.  A special Birch-Sturm  
       Continuing Fellowship award was given by DG Ken Wallander to Charlotte 

Wallander! International President Appreciation Award was Presented by ID                                                    
 Robert Moore to:  Lion August Grahl. 
                                       Election results reported by Lion Ralph Schneider were: 
    District Governor Elect:  Vernon Pautz 
    WLF Director:  Steve Pautz 
    District Bowling:  Cascade Lions Club 
    Peace Poster Winner:  Jacob Schwan—Random Lake 
    Winning Pin:  #2 
        Acceptance speeches were given. 
       District Secretary-treasurer Renee Seiler reported the Parade of Checks totals:                
                  WLF--$23,340          WI Eye Bank-$2450.          Amer. Diabetes-$250. 
   Diabetes Educ.-$3780.        Hearing-$1845.         Youth-$600. 
                 Sight First-$550.                Mission to Mexico-$375.    LCIF-$1680. 
                                            Leader Dog-$6445.           Quest-$350                  Emergency Fund-$25 
                  PRIDE-$1500.                  Pediatric Eye Clinic-$100.    Health Lodge-$4400. 
   Grand Total:  $47,690. 
  Affiliate President Lioness Tracy Arellano gave the election results for the Lioness. 
 
  The District Convention Raffle Drawing was conducted  by PDG Vic Voigt.  1st place  
  Winner was the Sherwood Lions Club. 
 
  Benediction was given by Pat Knier.  District Governor Kenneth Wallander adjourned  
  the 31st District Convention of District 27-B1. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
  Lion Renee Seiler, Cabinet Secretary/treasurer 
 
 
 
  
          
   
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                             



 
 
 

District 27-B1 2nd Cabinet Meeting 
Sunday, November 12, 2006 

Holiday Inn, Manitowoc 
 
Call to Order: 1.  Meeting was called to order at  8:30 a.m. by DG Ken Wallander. 
 
Pledge:  2.  Pledge of Allegiance was led by IPDG Gary Colton. 
 
Prayer & Song 3.  Prayer and song were led by Chaplain/Song Leader Lion Pat Knier, 
 
Introductions: 4.  Special guest were ID Robert Moore and PDG Elsbeth, ID Wayne Heiman and Cheryl, 
  Charlotte Wallander, PDG Art Marston and family, PDG Dave Seivert, and President of 
  St. Peter’s Lions Club  Lion  Ed Schmitz and Lion Elaine Colton. 
 
Approval of  5.  Motion by PDG Tom King, second by Lion Tim Martin to accept the agenda.   Motion  
Agenda:  carried. 
 
Roll Call: 6.  Roll Call was taken with 43  Cabinet Members present. 
 
Cabinet Minutes: 7.  Motion by PDG Vic Voigt, second by IPDG Gary Colton to accept the Secretary’s  
  Report as published and circulated.  Motion carried. 
  Communications were relayed by PDG Steve Groene that PDG Helmer Lecy had been 
  dispensing  some of PDG Glenn Murty’s  Lions artifacts.  PDG Helmer wanted members 
  to be aware that enough money was raised to buy a brick at WLF in honor of  PDG Glenn 
  and his wife. 
 
Treasurer’s  8.  Current report was printed and circulated. 
Report: 
 
Old Business: 9.  IPDG Gary Colton provided the letter of audit as approved for 2005=06. 
  Motion by Lion Dennis Schwartz, second by Lion Herb Schneider to accept the 
  Audit Report.  Motion carried.  Discussion followed about the possibility of making 
  certain that canceled checks be made available in the future. 
 
New Business: 10.  Family Unit Member ship—DG Ken Wallander questioned the Cabinet as to how is  
  this going to affect the State and District ?   ID Wayne Heiman informed the group that the 

 change is only at the International level as of now— others do not have to change anything 
 unless they see fit to do so.  November 30, 2006 is the deadline date for the change in  

International dues billing.   Motion by  VDG Vern Pautz, second by PDG Tome King to 
table the discussion until the February Cabinet Meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
ID Robert Moore awarded International President Appreciation Awards to:  Lion Dave 
Holschbach and Lion Jim Klundt.  ID Moore also gave  a few words about his  purpose  
and  how much he enjoyed his Wisconsin visit. 

 
Committee Reports: 11. 

A. Constitution/By-laws/Protocol:  PDG Clayton distributed the  revised District 27-B1 
Bowling Tournament Policy.  Also Convention Policy revision is in progress. 
B. VDG & MERLO:  VDG Vern Pautz  called on his committee members: 

1. Mission 30:  PDG Ed Filemyr  reported that the project is abandoned. 
2. Membership:  PDG Steve Groene told members that help is available 



   if any club is in need of membership problems or attainment. 
   3.  Extension:  PDG Orv Kittel reported that help is available if there are new 
   possibilities for club and or members. 

4.  Retention/Orientation:  PDG Del Peterson  reported that not all surveys are in.  
The Membership information is being updated. 
5.  Womens Membership—no report has been received from International-but 
Female membership has not been going up in our District. 

    6.Leadership:  IPDG Gary Colton is developing a Leadership Program in the  
    District to discuss the pros and cons of Zone Chairs to move up to VDG and 
    District Governor positions.  Also a need to fill the VDG vacancy, 
  C.  Affiliate President:  Lioness Tracy  Arellano reported that the incoming President is Lioness 

Betty Warren and First Vice is Lioness Betty Zarnow. 
  D.  Affilliate Liaison:  PDG Ed Filemyr reported that all Lioness Clubs are active and planning 
                      major projects.  Zone Chair remember to include the Lioness at your meetings. 
  E.  LCIF:  IPDG Gary Colton  thought that LCIF monies collected should go to International.   
       MOTION made by PDG Tom Clausen, second by PDG Tom King that the District does not hold 
       any LCIF funds, but send them directly to LCIF International.  Motion carried. 
  F.  USA/Canada Forum and Mission to Mexico:  PDG Bob Showers  reported that a successful  
       Mission was completed in October.  Dates of future missions will be published in DG Newsletter. 
  G.  WLF:  PDG Tom Clausen reminded us that the #1 project now is the construction of the Health 
       Lodge.  More funds are needed before ground can be broken.  (Now there are enough funds!!) 
       Remind your clubs that a cash flow is needed all year round.  Youth Exchange—where and how 
                                  is WLF to forward this money?   The Hearing Aid project—are we going to go to self-funding 
                     or go with WLF?   
       Director Lion Dave Wood—had nothing to add:  Thank You Lion Dave for your dedicated  
       Service as a Director!! 

H.  Canine Companion:  Lion Sara Filemyr reported that the program is continuing and she would 
     attend meetings to inform members about the purpose of the program. 
I.  Quest/Youth Outreach:  Lion Shirley Peterson informed us that a Workshop will be held at  
     Elkhart Lake on December 5th and 6th .  So far there have been 90 teachers trained through the 
     Workshops held in our District.  The Core-4 Grant is completed. Remind clubs to put Quest 
     in their budgets. 
J.  Youth Exchange:  Lions Sandy King and George Edwards informed us about the ad they put in 
    Convention Booklet to  create awareness for Lions Members.  Host families will be needed.                  
Anyone interested can check on the website for information about the applicants.  Lions George and 
Sandy will be Camp Directors this coming season.  Camp will be held July 21-29, 2007.   
K.  LEO Chairman:  Lion William Harris  has been doing a lot of work with the Youth and he claims 
      that the interest in the Youth Activities is growing.   Youth have attended Lions Camp and had  
      interaction with the campers and took picture, etc.  Lion Harris is working on a possible calendar 
      that would show the Lions Camp and the campers and that this could possibly be a fund project  
      or something just for the campers.  An outline of objectives and  goals was submitted. 
L.   Campaign Sight First II:  PDG Paul Tadych  has accepted the challenge of being the District 
       Rep for the project.  Lion Paul is recovering from a broken leg—so things are in traction right  
       now! 
M.  Peace Poster:  Lion Sandy King reported that there were 9 participants this year.  The winner 
      was Jacon Schwan from Random Lake. 
N.  Diabetes:     Lion Al Sabel informed members that an educational DVD about Diabetes is  
      available from WLF.  The DVDs are available  to give away at screenings and they would 
      also be good for club meetings. 
O.  Hearing/Speech/Eyeglasses:  Lion Howard Sippel  noted that a decision will have to be made 
       as to whether we want the hearing aid program to be self funding or if we want to go with  
       WLF.  Right now he has 12 applicants being processed for hearing aids.  Discussion followed. 
P.  Special Olympics:  PDG Orv Kittel said to put Saturday April 7, 2007 on your calendar, as the      
     date for the Special Olympics at Oshkosh.  Anyone interested—sign up with Lion Orv. 
Q.  Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin—no new information 
R.   Mission to Mexico:  Lion Ralph Schneider reported that an ambulance was donated by the 



    Town of Sheboygan—they published that in the newspaper and that resulted in at 
    least 5 calls for other donations—it pays to publicize! 
S.  Leader Dog/District Raffle :  PDG Vic Voigt complimented the Lions Clubs that 
      donated money to the Leader Dog project.  The District Raffle gross receipts was 
      $3240.  Sherwood Lions Club won the 1st prize. 
T.  Bucket Raffle:  Lion Craig Hansen turned over a profit of $846. to the District from 
      the raffle at the District Convention. 
U.  Services for Children:  Lion Betty Clausen submitted the job description for this function. 
 V.  District Bowling:  Lion Bill Wessing reported that letters have been sent out for participation 
       In the District Bowling Tournaments in Random Lake in January, 2007.   
W.  IT/Newsletter:  PDG Tom Clausen  had nothing new to report. 
X.  Advisory/Long Range Planning:  PDG Herb Schneider is diligently working on editing the 
      Job descriptions for cabinet positions.   A request to change the District Convention from  a 
      November to January date was discussed.  A convention site has been booked for 2007. 
Y.  Pin Chairman:  Lion Harvey Hansen told us that he has only 5 sets of last years District pins. 
      There are only a few N’s left from the Convention.   $345. of pin money was turned in. 
Z.  Photographer:   Lion Dennis Schwartz said that photos from the District Convention will 
      be downloaded onto the website.  A CD is available upon request. 
Z1. Environment:  Lion Bill Wessing is working on some information for clubs. 
Z2. Historian:   PDG Orv had no new report (but did you see the Historian files at the convention?) 
Z3. Tail Twister:  Lion Irv Korth collected $315 at the District Convention.  Motion by PDG Vic 
       Voigt, second by PDG Tom King that 50% go to WLF, 25% go to Leader Dog and 25% go 
        To  Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin.  Motion carried. 
12.  Zone Chairman Reports: 
 A.  Region1 Zone 1:  Lion Jim Klundt had all Clubs attend his Zone Meeting.  They are 
              in the process of evaluating  the benefits and success of their booth at the Fair. 
 B.  Region 1 Zone 2:  Lion Dave Holschbach  held the Zone Meeting in September.  A 
                    Representative from Big Brothers/Sisters gave the program.  Lion Dave has Youth  
                    as his theme this year.  
 C.  Region 1 Zone 3:  Lion Jerry Post reported that 7 clubs worked at the County Fair. 
       About $1950 of this money will be donated to the Quest Program.  
  D.  Region 2 Zone 1:  Lion Dennis Schwartz  held  his first Zone Meeting and had Lion 
                     Shirley Peterson inform the members about Quest.  Lion Dennis also suggested that 
                     a good program resource is a sight challenged person and let them share their story. 
 E.  Region 2 Zone 2:  Lion August Grall had a September Zone Meeting and had Lion 
                     Robert Kuehl inform members about Diabetes. 
   F.  Region 2 Zone 3:  Lion Richard Schaefer  had his Zone Meeting in October.  His  
                    Program was speakers from LCIF and the Campaign Sight Fist II.  Memberships 
                    is holding.  Next meeting is in January,2007. 
 G.  Region 3 Zone 1:  No report 
 H.  Region 3 Zone 2:  Lion Gary Silah submitted a report stating that his first Zone Meeting 
                     was in September.  His Guest speakers were IPDG Gary Colton and WLF Director 
        Tom Clausen.   Next meeting will be in January and hopefully a MERLO topic. 
 I.   Region 4 Zone 1:  No report 
 J.  Region 4 Zone 2:  Lion Marvin Henke had a successful meeting in September with 
      56 members present.  Two more meetings scheduled—November and March. 
 K.  Region 5 Zone 1:   No report 
 L.  Region 5 Zone 2:  Lion Sherman Hamilton had a meeting in August with DG Ken and 
                    WLF Director Dave Wood  speaking.  About 100 attended.  Thanksgiving and  
       Christmas projects are being worked on. 
Other Business: 
• PDG Herb Schneider thanked people for getting the job descriptions in. 
•  WLF Pride Campaign has PDG Herb’s phone number wrong so call PDG Steve! 
• WLF workers hours will be shortened during the winter month. 
• PDG Del Peterson recommended that a budget be allowed for convention speakers. 



• PDG herb Schneider suggested that pros and cons be listed for change of date for 
District Convention.  How could we find out what members would prefer? 

• PDG Vic Voigt informed us that Lion Cora Lawson was in the hospital. 
• Push the Deer Hide Collections this season. 
• VDG Vern Pautz  congratulated the District  on the successful convention and 

thanked Lion Dave Holschbach for all the extra effort he put forth. 
 
Motion by Lion Sandy King, second by PDG Tom King that the meeting be adjourned. 
Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 11:00 A.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Renee Seiler 
Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer  

  
 
 

   
 

 
 





District 27-B1 3rd Cabinet Meeting 
Sunday, February 18, 2007 

KC Club-Appleton 
Call to Order:   1.  Meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m. by District Governor Ken Wallander. 
 
Pledge             2.   Pledge of Allegiance was led by IPDG Gary Colton. 
 
Song & Prayer 3.   Song, God Bless America, was led by PDG Vic Voigt. 
                               Prayer was given by IPDG Gary Colton. 
 
Introductions   4.   Special guests were:  Lion Bud Nitzke, Lion Carl Rassmussen and Lion Helen Mark                                         
from Oxford Lions and Lioness Pat Weber and Lion Phil Weber from Sherwood. 
 
Approval            5.   Motion by PDG Ken Rhode, second by Lion Bill Wessing to approve the agenda as  
Of Agenda               as printed and submitted.  Motion carried. 
 
Remarks by DG      DG Ken Wallander commented on the new Family Unit Membership and the progress 
is more with the starting of new clubs featured as family clubs and also members of significant others that 
are members already.  So the new membership campaign is not doing as well as anticipated—but time will 
tell. 
 
Tail Twister       6.   Tail Twister Lion  Irv Korth warned Lions that any conversation not recognized by 
DG Ken Wallander will be subject to fines. 
 
Roll Call            7.    Roll Call was taken when Cabinet Members introduced themselves for the visitors.  
There were 25 Cabinet Members present. 
 
Secretary Report  8.   Motion by PDG Ken Rhode, second by Lion Howard Sippel to accept the minutes 
of the 2nd Cabinet Meeting as printed and circulated.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Report  9.  Motion by PDG Ken Rhode, second by IPDG Gary Colton to accept the Treasurer’s 
Report as given.  Motion carried.  (Attachment sent) 
 
Old Business:   10.  Family Unit Membership,  DG Ken Wallander reported it would cost the State Lions 
too much—about $400/ District to offer as International is doing.  A copy of the resolution was provided by 
PDG Clayton Sengbusch.  Members of the District Council of Governors are reviewing this concern.  
Motion  by PDG Vic Voigt, second by Lion Dennis Schwartz to table any Family Unit Membership action 
until next Cabinet Meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
New Business    11.  A.  LEO Camp Calendar Project, as explained by LEO Chr Lion Bill Harris—So far 
the Leo Clubs are from Sherwood and Neshkoro that would be working on the project.  See attached Sheet.  
Motion by Lion Al Sabel, second by  PDG Paul Tadych to have District 27-B1 sponsor and support the 
LEO Camp Calendar Project.  Motion carried.  This project has been pre-approved by Wisconsin Lions 
Foundation and the Council of Governors. 

B. PDG Herb Schneider reported that the size of District 27-B1 could be a factor  
with the problem of obtaining  a candidate for Vice District Governor.  PDG Herb 
Schneider requested that DG Ken Wallander propose a change of equity among 
the Districts to the Council of Governors for consideration.  This was made as a 
motion by PDG Herb Schneider, second by PDG Clayton Sengbusch.  Motion 
carried.   

C.  Each Lions District is allowed to submit  1 float and 1 marching unit for 
participation  in the Lions International Convention—in Chicago this year.  PDG 
Richard Christianson reported that the Valder’s Viking  Ship was requested to be 
entered and present at the Parade.  Motion by  PDG Vic  Voigt , second by PDG 



Paul Tadych that the District submit the Viking Ship for participation in the 
July,2007 Lions International Parade at Chicago.  Motion carried. 

 
12. Committee Reports: 

A. Constitution/By-Laws: PDG Clayton Sengbusch reported that there are 2 resolutions 
presented to be voted on at the Lions State Convention.  Resolution #1—purpose is to 
provide the Lions of MD27 Wisconsin  the option of a family membership dues structure.  
Resolution #2—purpose is to clarify the duties and responsibilities of the State 
Convention Committee.  (see attached sheets) 

B. VDG & Merlo:   
1. VDG—No report 
2. Leadership and Development:  IPDG Gary Colton reported that the 

Officer Training workshops are not scheduled, as yet.  He is planning to 
try 2 locations so that more of the Clubs are represented.  If you would 
like to become a VDG—contact IPDG Gary Colton—soon!! 

3. Membership:  No report 
4. Extension:  PDG Orv Kittel reported that he is focusing more on the 

Winneconne area for new clubs. 
5. Retention:  PDG Del Peterson said that changes are in progress. 
6. Orientation:  no report 
7. Women’s Membership—Lion Renee Seiler reported that women’s 

membership is down in our District.  One of your best resources for new 
members in the Club—is women from the community!! 

                    C.   Affiliate President:  Lioness Tracy Arellano reported that the Lioness are planning the                
                                                         Spring Banquet.  It will be hosted by the Van Dyne Lioness on June 3,                                 
                                                         2007, beginning  at 4 p.m. 
  
                   D.  Affiliate Lioness:    No Report. 
 
                   E.  LCIF:      IPDG Gary Colton said clubs are responding to the notices that were sent to the    
                                          Clubs  informing them  of the monies that they had available for Melvin Jones/ 
                                          Campaign Sight First II.  These will be updated again. 
 
                F.  USA  /Canada Forum:  No report (several from our District are planning to go—check on it)    
 
                G.  WLF:   No report—but DG Ken Wallander told us about the progress of the construction                      
                                    for the Health Lodge—walls are up and the roof is on.   We are able to get medical  
                                    equipment from  a hospital in Indiana  that is closing down—Reminder to clubs— 
                                     We have the money for the Health Lodge—but we need monies to operate and 
                                     Maintain the camp—so clubs need to donate—and maybe a % more than last year! 
                 
                 H.  Canine Companion:  Lion Sara Filemyr relayed the information that she will be a presenter   
                                                             at  a  District Convention this Spring. 
 
                  I.  Campaign Sight First II:  Chairperson PDG Paul Tadych is available for Zone and Club  

Meetings to explain  the Project and its goals.    Do You Know?   Ask Lion Paul ! 
Vision Screening  If and when any clubs do the children’s vision screening—please 
let PDG Paul Tadych know about it.  Vision Screening is leaning towards screening 
the elderly as  a lot of them do not do the fully dilated vision test.   

                  
                   J.   QUEST:   Workshop was completed in December at Elkhart Lake. 
 
                   K.  Youth Exchange:  see attachment for report   Motion  by PDG Herb Schneider, second by  
                                                         PDG Vic Voigt to contribute $500 from the Youth Exchange account to 
                                                         help the St. Nazianz Lions Club sponsor an Exchange Youth.  Motion  
                                                         Carried.   Motion  by PDG Ken Rhode, second by Lion Bill Wessing   



               To pay  WLF the $1700 annual fee for Youth Camp Operations. 
                                                         Motion carried. 
 
                   L.  LEO:  Lion Willaim Harris had presented the LEO Calendar Project.  If there are any Clubs  
                                    interested in starting a LEO Club, feel free to contact him for help. 
 
                   M.  Peace Poster:  No report 
 
                   N.  Diabetes:  Lion Al Sabel reported that March 27, 2007 is Diabetes Alert Day.  Information  
                                           and Pamphlets are available to distribute in your community.   Contact Lion Al. 
 
                   O.  Hearing:   Lion Howard Sippel  says there is a need for more used hearing aids and don’t  
                                           Forget the eyeglasses.  Several applications for hearing aids are being processed  
                                           From the District.  The funding procedure will remain the same with WLF. 
                                            More  Club donations would be greatly appreciated! 
 
                    P.  Special Olympics:  PDG Orv Kittel needs more volunteers for the event being held on 
                                                         Saturday, March 31, 2007.  Times run from 7:00 a.m. to 4 :00 p.m. 
                                                          If you can volunteer during the day, please contact PDG Orv. 
 
                    Q.  Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin:  PDG Orv Doede reported that the dispatching and  
                                                                             transporting of eyes has been very busy—but things are 
                                                                             going  great. 
 
                     R. Mission to Mexico:  PDG Herb Schneider just returned from a Mission.  There were 40 
                                                           Volunteers in the group and they fitted 3300 people with glasses. 
                                                            Lion Ralph   and others from the District were on a Mission when 
                                                            the Cabinet  Meeting  was held.  Tell your clubs that Mission to  
                                                            Mexico is greatly in need of donations!  
 
                      S.  Leader Dog:  PDG Vic Voigt reports that 3 new Leader Dogs and 4 replacement Leader                    
                                                  Dogs have been placed in Wisconsin.  Donations  in the District are down- 
                                                   27-B1 is in fourth place.  PDG Vic challenged the Zone Chairmen to help 
                                                   raise more donations! 
                                                   District Raffle:  Motion by Lion Al Sabel, second by Lion Irv Korth that  
                                                   There be a District Raffle again this year.  Motion carried.  PDG Vic said 
                                                   Tickets would be distributed at the State Convention in May! 
 
                      T.  Bucket Raffle:  No report 
 
                       U.  Children’s Services:   No report 
 
                        V.  District Bowling:  Lion Bill Wessing reported that 31 teams participated in the District  
                                                             Bowling  Tournament.  There are 140 teams signed up for the State  
                                                             Tournament—they are hoping for 175.  District Bowling results are 
                                                             posted on the District  website. 
 
                       W.  IT :  No report---(But we know PDG Tom is working!) 
 
                        X.  Public Relations:  Lion Cora will be missed and not replaced—but Lion Harvey Hansen 
                                                            volunteered to keep up with the task. 
 
                        Y.  Long Range Planning:  PDG Herb Schneider reported that work is in progress—slowed 
                                                                     down by mechanical break-down!  Job descriptions are being 
                                                                     compiled! 
                         Y1.  Wisconsin Lions Pride:  District Chairperson is PDG Herb Schneider and he  



                                                                         announced  that he is available for Zone and Club meetings to 
                                                                         help explain Wisconsin’s Lions Pride Campaign. 
 
                          Z.  Pin Chairman:  Lion Harvey Hansen told us that there are only a few District Pins left. 
                                                          The dogs set from last year are almost extinct—broken sets are  
                                                           available. 
 
 
                          AA.  Photographer:  Lion Dennis Schwartz reported that the District Convention Photos  
                                                            are posted on the District website and members are welcome to 
                                                            view and print them.  Cabinet picture will be taken at the next 
                                                            Cabinet meeting in April. 
 
                          BB.  Environmental:   Lion Bill Wessing mailed a notice to every club to inform them  
                                                               about International’s Environmental Photo contest.   
                                                               No entries submitted yet. We are allowed 1 entry per District. 
 
                           CC.  Historian:  PDG Orv Doede still has some extra Cabinet pictures from long ago, 
                                                       in case anyone is interested in obtaining them! 
 
Zone Chairman Reports:  13.( remember you can post your Zone Meeting dates and locations on the 
website) 
                    A.  Region 1 Zone 1:  Lion Jim Klundt  reported membership is UP and things are going fine. 
                    B.  Region 1 Zone 2:  Lion Dave Holschbach had the topic of Child ID given by a Manitowoc 
                                                        County Officer ,at his last Zone Meeting.  Membership is steady. 
                    C.  Region 1 Zone 3:  Lion Jerry Post reported that Region 1 Zone 3 had donated $1950 to 
                                                        QUEST.  The funds were raise as a Zone Project of selling  
                                                        Admission Tickets at the Manitowoc County Fair. 
                    D.  Region 2 Zone 1:  Lion  Dennis Schwartz  held the Zone Meeting February 5, 2007.   The                 
                                                        Zone is planning to put up a display window in Plymouth, especially 
                                                        For Wisconsin Lions Week and will display items depicting Lions 
                                                        Projects and of course—the Lions Vest! 
                    E.  Region 2 Zone 2:  No report 
                    F.  Region 2 Zone 3:  Lion Al Sabel reported for Lion Dick Schaefer.  Membership is down, 
                                                        but 4 new members are joining the St. Peter’s Club. 
                   G.  Region 3 Zone 1:  Lion Jim Christman had a speaker from Habitat for Humanity (a Lions 
                                                       Project) speak and he would like to get the Zone involved. 
                   H.  Region 3 Zone 2:  Lion Gary Silah reported that 19 Lions attended the February 5th Zone 
                                                       Meeting.  WLF Director PDG Tom Clausen and Blood Center Rep Tony 
                                                       Service were the guest speakers.  Oakfield Lions will host the next 
                                                       meeting in May. 
                    I.  Region 4 Zone 1:  No report. 
                    J.  Region 4 Zone 2:  Lion Marv Henke reported that his last Zone Meeting was in November. 
                                                       The next meeting is scheduled for March 12th at Neshkoro. 
 
Adjournment:  14.   Motion by PDG Richard Christianson, second by Lion Bill Wessing to adjourn the 
                                 meeting at 4:11 p.m.   Motion carried.   Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Renee Seiler, Cabinet Sec./Treas. 
 
Tail Twister collected $25.02 

 
                   
                                                        



 



 



 



 



 













 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
District 27-B1 Special meeting 
 
A special Cabinet meeting was called to order by District Governor Ken 
Wallander at Silver Valley Banquet Hall on Sunday, May 6, 2007 at 12:45 
p.m. with 31 members present. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to nominate and elect a Vice District 
Governor for District 27-B1, term of 2007-08. 
 
Nominations were opened. PDG Ken Rhode nominated Lion Gary Bilke.  
Second by PDG Ed  Filemyr.  Motion carried. 
 
Three calls for more nominations were given by DG Ken Wallander. 
 
PDG Vic Voigt moved that nominations be closed and that a unanimous 
Ballot be cast for Lion Gary Bilke for Vice District Governor for 2007-08 
term for District 27-B1.  Motion carried.  Lion Gary Bilke accepted. 
   
PDG Ed Filemyr moved that the special meeting be adjourned, second by 
Lion Gary Silah.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 12:56 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lion Renee Seiler 
27-B1 Cabinet Sec/Treas. 
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Lions International District 27-B1 
4th Cabinet Meeting Minutes 

Sunday, May 6, 2007 
Silver Valley Banquet Hall 

Manitowoc, Wisconsin 
 

 1.  Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m. by District Governor Ken                                   
                                Wallander. 
 
2.  Pledge:  Pledge of Allegiance was led by IPDG Gary Colton. 
 
3.  Prayer & Song: Prayer and song were led by Chaplain/Songleader Deacon Lion Pat Knier.  “God 
Bless America” and Happy Birthday were sung (Lion Al Sabel and Lion Gary Bilke)   Thanks Deacon 
Lion Pat for your inspirational thoughts and meaningful songs! 
 
4.  Introductions:  Special guests (besides the partners in Lionism) were the International Director 
Candidates:  PDG Art Marston and Lion Joan, and PDG Dave Seivert and Lion Corrine.  It was at this 
time these candidates conveyed their desires and commitments to become an International Director.  All 
Cabinet Members introduced themselves and their partners.  There were 33   Cabinet Members present. 
 
5.  Approval of the Agenda:  Motion by PDG Ken Rhode and second by Lion Dave Holschbach to 
accept the agenda as printed and stated.  Motion carried. 
 
Opening Remarks:    District Governor Ken Wallander informed the Cabinet of the new  Mission 
Statement for Lions of Wisconsin.  The statement—“Reaching, Touching, Improving Lives,” as 
published on the cover of the May Wisconsin Lions Magazine will be  the new theme.  DG Ken is on this 
committee.  DG Ken expressed a special “Thank You” to all the Cabinet Members for their year of 
service.  Special Thanks to outgoing Cabinet Members Lion August Grahl and  Deacon Lion Pat Knier 
for their years of service. 
 DG Ken and Lion George Edwards are looking for a 26’ enclosed box truck to transport hospital 
beds and equipment from Indiana for the new Health Lodge at Lions Camp. 
 DG Ken Wallander’s Cabinet Appreciation Gift, he presented, will be a brick for the Wall of 
Honor at Lions Camp in Honor of the 27-B1 Cabinet of 2006-07.  Thank You DG Ken for a job well 
done!  We appreciate it!! 
 
6.  Tail Twister Rules:  Lion Irv Korth reminded the Lions that if they Roar out of turn they will  be 
fined—That is if they are talking when others are talking! 
 

8.  Cabinet Minutes:  Motion by PDG Ed Filemyr, second by PDG Ken Rhode to accept the minutes of the 3rd 
Cabinet Meeting as printed and circulated.  Motion carried. 

 
9.  Treasurer’s Report   Motion by Lion Dennis Schwartz, second by PDG Orv Kittel to accept the treasurer’s 

reports as printed.  Motion carried.  
 
10.  Old Business:    Discussion of Family Dues at the District Level took place.  Motion by PDG Herb 

Schneider, second by Lion Dennis Schwartz to table the District Family Dues discussion until the next Cabinet 
meeting.  Motion carried. 
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11.  New Business:  Leos Calendar project is being implemented by the Neshkoro Leos.  They will begin taking 
pictures of activities and group involvement at Wisconsin Lions Camp this season and will promptly begin to 
compile them for the calendars.  Clubs will be notified when they are ready.  The Council of Governors will  be 
helping with the distribution.  Initial financing will be done through Wisconsin Lions Foundation and the District 
will be billed accordingly. 

 
12.  Committee Reports:   
 A.  Constitution/By-laws/Protocol:  PDG Clayton Sengbusch asked for suggestions for Policy 

regarding the new format for Chairpersons for the District Convention.  Should there be 3 volunteers or should it be 
one or 3 appointed by the District governor??  Motion by PDG Fred Holtz, second by PDG Steve Pautz that the 
VDG should appoint a convention chairperson.  PDG Clayton will work on the policy change, which will be sent out 
to Cabinet Members to review before the August Cabinet Meeting. 

 
 B.  VDG & MERLO---VDG Vern Pautz called on the team members for their reports. 
  1.  Leadership Development:  IPDG Gary Colton was pleased with the format of the Officers 

Workshop held on Saturday, May 5,2007 at Moraine Park Technical College.  Forty Five Lion 
and Lioness officers were in attendance.  There was good participation and interaction. 
 
2.  Membership—no report 
 
3.  Extension:  PDG Orv Kittel is exploring the Winneconne area for new club potentials. 
 
4.  Retention—PDG Del Peterson will have updated packets for the Zone Chairman for 
             next year. 
 
5.  Orientation—no report 
 
6.  Women’s Membership:  Lion Renee Seiler reported that the number of female Lions is 
down in our District.  Remember that Women are one of your best possibilities for 
Membership growth!! 
 
C.  Affiliate President:  Lioness Tracy Arellano reminded us of the Lioness Spring Banquet to 
be hosted by the Van Dyne Lioness.  The theme is “Lioness are the Pearls of Volunteering.”  
Sunday, June 3, 2007—4 p.m. cocktails and 5:00 p.m. Dinner.  It is at the Van Dyne Lions Park.  
They will also have installation of their new District Officers. 
 
D.  Affiliate Liaison:   PDG Ed Filemyr reviewed the impact of the Van Dyne Lioness and the 
$300,000. they have donated to Lions and the community since they began.  There are 16 
Lioness Clubs in our District—Zone Chairpersons—remember to include them! 
 
E.  LCIF:  IPDG Gary Colton is pleased that more Lions Clubs have purchased Melvin Jones 
Fellows.  This is due, in part, to making the clubs aware of the monies they had in the LCIF 
fund.  Clubs will again be contacted.  Designated and Undesignated funds will be forwarded to 
LCIF and the District will no longer retain any of these funds.  Oakbrook keeps very detailed 
reports. 
 
F.  USA/Canada Forum:  VDG Vern Pautz supplied registration brochures about the forum.  
There will be several Lions from the District attending. 
 
G.  WLF:  PDG Tom Clausen’s biggest plea or challenge is to get 100% OF THE Lions Clubs 
to give an annual donation to Wisconsin Lions Foundation!!  The Health Lodge is built and 
ready to be furnished for this camping season.  There will be a WLF meeting at the State 
Convention.  The Birch-Sturm Golf Outing is planned.  A reminder that the Open House will be 
September 15, 2007.   
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H.  Canine Companion:  Lion Sara Filemyr reported that she has a 12 minute video to use in a 
presentation to the Lions Clubs.  She presented a seminar at the C-2 District Convention and had 
a person with a Canine Companion and a Canine Companion puppy in training as guests. 
 
I.  Campaign Sight First II:  PDG Paul Tadych highly recommends that upon entering into the 
final year of this International Campaign, we must encourage clubs to budget monies for this 
project.  One presentation was made and several clubs have been contacted with information.  
To date, there have been 7 clubs in our District who have responded with a total of $10,000 
donated.  We have a long way to go and only 1 year to do it in. 
 
Children’s Vision Screening:  PDG Paul Tadych reports he has given one talk at an April Zone 
Meeting and hopes to get some action from the presentation. 
 
Ia.  Wisconsin Lions Pride Campaign:  PDG Herb Schneider reports that Regions 1 & 2 have 
a long way to go.  Lions have to get involved if they want others to get involved.  The District 
and Zones have to get involved.  Discussion and bantering of possible ideas took place.  A 
motion was made and defeated to have a raffle at the District Convention with a high value 
prize.  Discussion led nowhere! 
 
J.  Quest/Youth Outreach:  Lion Shirley Peterson finally got the bill from International for the 
last workshop.   
 
K.  Youth Exchange:  Lion George Edwards has a list of Exchange Students that are available 
for placement for this season.  He is willing to talk to any Club or Zone in regards to the Youth 
Exchange program.  We should have more Youth going out from the District.  The camp at 
Dundee will be July 22-29th so any one is invited to come and visit! 
 
L.  LEO’S:  No report—but DG Ken stated there will be a continued push from International 
for Youth Projects. 
 
M.  Peace Poster Contest:  No Report—Order your information from Lions International Now! 
 
N.  Diabetes/LEHP:  Lion Al Sabel reported that the new Health Lodge is just beautiful!  Lion 
Al had attended a Diabetes meeting at the camp.  He advised the Zone Chairmen to get all clubs 
to have a Diabetes Chairperson.  There is much information and programs to share and to 
educate the Public about Diabetes.   
 
O.  Hearing:  Lion Howard Sippel reported that applications are being processed.  Hearing 
monies will be transferred to Wisconsin Lions Foundation at the next Cabinet Meeting.  Funds 
will still need to be collected, but the District will not have to be in charge of the funds. 
 
P.  Special Olympics:  PDG Orv Kittel reported that the unofficial count of screenings was 
between 300 and 325—the final count not being reported as of now.  This was at the Spring 
Olympics at Oshkosh on Saturday, March 31,2007.  Several Lions and Lioness helped from our 
District—Thank You!! 
 
Q.  Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin:  PDG Orv Doede told us that the remodeling and renovation 
project were completed.  The annual meeting will be in July.  Clubs should continue to 
financially support the Eye Bank.  Remember there is the Knight for Sight Award that clubs can 
purchase.  The District is averaging 25 transports a month—very often with more than one 
container. 
 
R.  Mission to Mexico:  Lion Ralph Schneider reported that the last Mission to Mexico was in 
February.  Three vehicles were donated and 2800 persons were tested and serviced with glasses.  
Our District usually sponsors 2 trips—one in October and one in February.  We have $113. in 
our account—can we afford to have 2 trips?  Most districts have one Mission.   
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S.  Leader Dog:  PDG Vic Voigt was pleased to report that 6 Leader Dogs have been placed in 
Wisconsin.  Three dogs are replacements and three dogs are new guides.  Leader Dog Mikey is 
to be retired and Lion Leonard Quin will be with a new Leader Dog.   
 
District Raffle Tickets are ready and available for the clubs!! 
 
T.  Bucket Raffle:  Lion Craig Hansen urges the Zone Chairmen to remind the clubs to donate 
an article for the Bucket Raffle—we only had 35 prizes donated last year.  The fewer number of 
prizes—the lower our profit!! 
 
U.  Services for Children: Lion Betty Clausen reported—no change. 
 
V.  District Bowling:  No report 
 
V/a.  District and State Convention:  IPDG Gary Colton stated that the District Convention 
will be at the Paper Valley Hotel in Appleton this November.   The room cost will be $85. 
IPDG Gary and PDG Steve Pautz will be meeting in June to finalize arrangements with Paper 
Valley. 
 
PDG Steve Pautz gave a plug for the upcoming State Convention.  May 18th and 19th should find 
all Lions from Wisconsin at the Olympic Resort for the convention.  There will be 2 High-
Powered speakers and the newer format of different seminars. 
 
W.  IT/Newsletter:  PDG Tom Clausen reported no change. 
 
X.  Public Relations:  Lion Harvey Hansen had handouts for the Zone Chairmen to share—
CD’S—DVD’s and such to share for publicity!!  Also a reminder to Publicize and Promote 
May—Lions Month and especially Lions Week this coming week. 
 
Y.  Advisory/LongRange Planning:  This turned into a committee of one and PDG Herb 
Schneider got it done—That is the Job Description manual for Cabinet Assignments—Now 
everyone will know exactly what to do!! 
 
Z.  Pin Chairman:  Lion Harvey Hanson has one set of District Dogs left==plus a few strays!  
Lion Harvey asked for input as to how many sets of LIONS Convention pins should be set aside 
for special presentations.   Motion by VDG Vern Pautz , second by PDG Tom Clausen that 10 
sets should be set aside.  Motion carried. 
 
AA.  Photographer:   Lion Dennis Schwartz told us that the Cabinet Photo would be taken 
outside after the Cabinet Meeting.  Photos Orders are available for $10 each. 
 
BB. Environment:--No report 
 
CC.  Historian—Nothing new! 
 

12.  Zone Chairman Report: 
 

A.  Region 1 Zone 1: Lion Jim Klundt held his last Zone Meeting with 21 attending and all but one club 
in the Zone attending.  The main task was organizing the Lions Awareness Booth for the County Fair. 
 
B.  Region 1 Zone 2:  Lion Dave Holschbach presided over the 3rd Zone Meeting—hosted by the 
Wayside-Morrison Club.  Speaker was Lion Dan Natzke telling of his Mission in Santo Domingo.  
Membership is down by 6.  Lions Week will be publicized in a newspaper publication with all the Lions 
Club in the Zone represented. 
 
C.  Region 1 Zone 3:  Lion Jerry Post tries to increase membership with fun and camaraderie! 
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The Zone Social will be the next activity—hosted by the Manitowoc Lions.   He has  a new agenda for 
next year.  Lion Jerry also announced that he will be a candidate for Vice District Governor! 
 
D.  Region 2 Zone 1:  Lion Dennis Schwartz is impressed with the many activities of the Clubs—winds 
and wheels and selling roses, etc.  Membership is up. 
 
E.  Region 2 Zone 2:   Lion August Grahl, reporting for the last time, has his last Zone Meeting on April 
24th, with PDG Paul Tadych giving an inspiring presentation on Children’s Vision Screening. 
 
F.  Region 2 Zone 3:  Lion Richard Schaefer had Lion Al Sabel report for him that his Zone is Plus 1 in 
membership.  The last Zone Meeting was April 9th with 40 attending. 
 
G.  Region 3 Zone 1:   Lion Jim Christman reports that his Zone is full of Enthusiasm!  DG Ken 
Wallander was a “victim” at his last Zone Meeting.  (see picture at md27b1.org)  Lion Jim usually plays 
a game to prove a point.  Each new President and other officers from each club were given questions to 
give in an oral report such as—what are your goals as president next year and so on!   
 
H.  Region Zone 2:  Lion Gary Silah will be having his Zone Meeting on May 21st.  The Oakfield Lions 
will be hosting. 
 
I.  Region 4 Zone 1—no report 
 
J.  Region 4 Zone 2:  Lion Marv Henke had a Zone Meeting on March 12th with WLF Director Lion 
Dave Wood as the guest speaker.  The club and area have a special project for a young boy with many 
serious medical problems.  Any Lions Club can send the donation to Lion Marv. 
 
K.  Region 5 Zone 1:  No report 
 
L.  Region 5 Zone 2:  Lion Sherman Hamilton had the Zone Meeting at Wild Rose and they also 
presented their annual Zone Melvin Jones Fellow.  Tomah Lions have a Charter Night so that will also be 
a Zone Social. 
 
13,  Other Business: 
 PDG Fred Holtz commented that “Lions showed me the way,” and he was glad to be of service 
again as Zone Chairman of Region 2 Zone 2—for next year. 
 
 VDG Vern Pautz stated that the next Cabinet Meeting will be Sunday, August 5, 2007 at CJ’S in 
Ripon—beginning at 1 p.m.  He also suggested that maybe Cabinet Meetings could be arranged for 
Saturdays and some could be held in Lion-owned buildings. 
 
14.  Adjournment:  Motion by PDG Vic Voigt, second by IPDG Gary Colton to adjourn the 4th Cabinet 
Meeting.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 4:37 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Lion Renee Seiler, 
Cabinet Secretary/Treasurer 
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